
New Jersey Personal Injury Attorneys Discuss Holiday Shopping Hazards  
 

 The season of giving starts off with a melee at retailers around the country every Black 

Friday. As devoted shoppers storm the toy and electronic aisles at Walmart, Target, and 

other stores, your New Jersey personal injury attorneys want you to be aware of the risks of 

holiday shopping. Although this year’s Black Friday shopping was relatively calm and 

crime-free in New Jersey, the retail holiday is traditionally marred by stories of crowds 

mowing down slow shoppers and fights breaking out in the checkout lines.  

 

 On Thanksgiving night, a woman at a Los Angeles Walmart used pepper spray to deter 

other shoppers from eyeing up the items she wanted, injuring nearly 20 people. In San 

Antonio, two shoppers got into a fistfight over who was first in line, and one man pulled 

a gun on the other. In both incidents, the crowds fled in a panic, and ensuing chaos 

caused even more injuries.  Of the nearly 20 people injured in the Walmart incident, half 

of these injuries were a result of “rapid crowd moment,” according to police.  

 

 New Jersey personal injury lawyers report that personal injury lawsuits often stem from crowd 

injuries, like Black Friday mobs. In New Jersey, shopkeepers and retail storeowners are 

responsible for providing a safe environment for their patrons, and shoppers are required 

to behave responsibly and safely in the store. If shoppers are harmed, NJ personal injury 

attorneys can sometimes help them obtain restitution, especially if they need to pay 

medical bills or take time off from work.  

 

 Merchants offer enticing deals to keep costs down during the holiday season, but the 

crowds these deals draw can create a dangerous shopping environment.  The New Jersey 

personal attorneys at Helmer, Paul, Conley, and Kasselman want everyone to shop safe and 

smart this year.  Use caution, pay attention to your surroundings, and don’t bring guns or 

mace. Contact an experienced NJ attorney today for a free consultation if you or a loved 

one has been injured.  

 

 


